

# Kniveton Parish Council

## Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council, held at The Village Hall, Kniveton on Tuesday 18 September 2018 at 7.22pm

Present: Chairman: R. Barnett  
Councillors: J. Bradbury, H. Nelson and M. Vaughan

Apologies: Councillor: L. Rose

Also, in Attendance: Kath Gruber (Parish Clerk)  
County Councillor Ratcliffe  
Laura Salmon (DDBC)  
13 members of the public

### NON-CONFIDENTIAL INFORMATION

#### FC/0918/01 Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received and accepted from Councillor L. Rose

#### FC/0918/02 Variation of Order of Business

None

#### FC/0918/03 Declaration of Members Interest

The following interests were declared:

- Parish Field and Churchyard Mowing - Councillor Bradbury
- Rights of Way – Councillor Barnett

#### FC/0918/04 PUBLIC SPEAKING

County Councillor Ratcliffe updated the Council on:

- DCC decision that children leaving care would be exempt from council tax
- Funding position of Derbyshire CCG
- Location of reflectors was still outstanding
- DCC plans to join the East Midlands strategic alliance

#### FC/0918/05 Exclusion of the Public

No exclusion deemed necessary

#### FC/0918/06 New House Farm

The Council noted the email from Bob Smail with his commitment to ensure no further events would be held that had high noise levels and anti-social behaviour and that the organisers of the May and June 2018 events had both been banned from holding future events. Laura Salmon outlined the process of approvals at DDBC and it was **Resolved:**

- To clarify whether Cllr Rose, as Ward Member, was notified of all future applications

Signed \_\_\_\_\_ Dated 13 November 2018

- That the Parish Council would monitor all applications via Cllr Rose and inform residents, so their concerns could be raised
- To advise residents to call 101 in the event of any noise nuisance

### **FC/0918/07 Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting**

**Resolved:** that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 3 July 2018 were confirmed as a correct record under the provisions for approval and signed by the Chairman

### **FC/0918/08 Highways**

#### **1) Planters**

The Council discussed the planters in place and **Resolved:** to seek resident views on these.

#### **2) Reflectors**

The Council **Resolved:** to contact Steve Alcock at DCC for an update

#### **3) Motor Cycle noise nuisance**

- The Council noted the issue of the effects of motorcycle noise on rural and urban communities and supported the actions of Hugo Swire MP taking this forward

#### **4) Other highways issues**

#### Parking on Main Street

The Council noted that complaints had been received from residents about the inconvenience and danger caused by vehicles parked on the Main Street pavement **Resolved:** to ask that any concerns be reported to the council

#### Speed Watch

The Council **Resolved:** to accept PCSO suggestion a training event be held on 6/11/18 at 6pm at Ashbourne Fire Station

#### Speed Survey

No response has been received on the queries raised to DCC

### **FC/0918/09 Footpaths**

#### **1) Footpath 7**

The Council will ask residents to report any concerns to the parish council and noted that the county council Rights of Way officer will monitor the condition of the path

#### **2) Footpath 38**

The green signs with white wording have been received and will be put in place once the landowner and Cllr Barnett agree location.

#### **3) Madge Hill Bridleway**

The Council noted that Councillor Vaughan is to discuss access with the landowner.

### **FC/0918/10 Councillor Vacancy**

The Council noted that a by-election was not required and **Resolved:** to advertise for co-option and appoint at the November meeting.

### **FC/0918/11 Planning Applications**

The Council **Resolved:** to set up a working party comprising of Peak Waste, resident and Parish Council representatives to monitor the outputs of the biomass burner once Peak Waste installed this,

**Signed** \_\_\_\_\_ **Dated** 13 November 2018

**FC/0918/12 Report of the Clerk**

- **Action Plan**

The Clerk updated the Council as to progress on the Action Plan and matters arising from the last meeting.

**General Correspondence**

Noted

**FC/0918/13 Consultations**

None

**FC/0918/14 Derbyshire Association of Local Councils**

The Council noted the contents of Circulars 09/2018 to 11/2018

**FC/0918/15 Finance****1) Accounts for Payment**

The Meeting considered the monthly payments as attached at Schedule 1 and **Resolved:** accounts to be initialled and approved by the Chairman, with cheques duly signed and payments authorised by the one attending Member and **Resolved:** the cheques to be signed by Cllr Rose on his return.

**2) Banking Signatories**

The Clerk advised the Council the need to appoint 2 new signatories and remove 1 account signatory and it was **Resolved:** to complete the change of details form and hand deliver to Santander.

**FC/0918/16 Items for information only**

None

**FC/0918/17 Date and Time of Next meeting**

**Resolved:** that the next meeting of the Parish Council will take place on Tuesday 13 November and be held on at the Village Hall, Kniveton

**CONFIDENTIAL INFORMATION**

None

The Meeting closed at 20.34pm

Signed \_\_\_\_\_ Dated 13 November 2018

**Schedule 1**

Cheque	Description	Payee	Amount
	Salary/Expenses	K	
815	Aug/Sept	Gruber	£322.30
816	PAYE 5&6	HMRC	£74.80
817	Bin Bags	John Bradbury	£31.04
818	Plant Watering	Plantscape	£525.60

£953.74

Signed \_\_\_\_\_ Dated 13 November 2018